
 

Issue No. 415 

11th October 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

 

Parent Governor Election 
 
We are seeking to appoint 3 parent governors to join our governing board this term and warmly invite 
you to stand for election. We welcome nominations from all parents regardless of background, sex,      
sexual orientation, gender identification, religion, ethnicity, disability or age, as we are seeking to reflect 
in the Governing Board the diversity of our school and wider community. 
 

Purpose of the post – the role of School Governor 
 

School Governing Boards work as a team to provide strategic leadership to schools. The main functions 
of a school governing board are to: 

 Ensure clarity of vision, ethos and the strategic direction of the school. 

 Hold leaders to account for school performance and safety of pupils. 

 Provide financial probity to ensure that resources are well spent. 

 To be part of a team that is passionate about education and committed to continuous school    
development. Our governors work strategically and without intervening in the day-to-day       
management of the school. 

 

Requirements for the role: 
 

 Understand the school’s needs, strengths and areas for development. 

 To act within the framework of the policies of the governing board and legal requirements. 

 A commitment to attend meetings. Full Board meetings take place during the evening. Each    
governor will be required to join one of our committees that meet once a term in the mornings. 
Every meeting is preceded by the receipt of a significant number of documents, circulated      
electronically, which governors will need to allow time to read and understand in advance so that 
they can participate actively at the meeting. 

 Governors will also be assigned a ‘link-governor’ role and meet with staff during the day to discuss 
progress within the area and report back to the board. 

 Governors must respect confidentiality and all governing board decisions, while fully supporting 
the collective responsibility of any decisions which are made. 

 Be committed to training and development opportunities. Governors are expected to participate in 
the various training courses run by the Local Authority (generally held in the evening), including 
an induction session. We will ensure new governors receive a full induction to discuss their new 
role and to get to know how the school operates. 

It is important that parents who agree to be nominated for election as a governor are aware of the time 
that they will need to commit, balanced against their own priorities, and are confident that they can 
meet this commitment. The usual term of office for governors is four years. 



Eligibility criteria: 
 

 Be a parent of a student at our school. 

 Be willing to meet the time commitment of attending meetings, reading documentation, attend-
ing training sessions and visiting the school on focused visits. 

 Aged 18 years and above. 

 Meet the skills and experience required by the Governing Board. 

 Have an enhanced DBS check. 

 Sign the Governors Code of Conduct. 
 

Governor Code of Conduct 
 

The code of conduct which sets out the expectations of and commitment required from school gover-
nors must be adhered to and is underpinned by the following principles: 
 

 Act in the best interests of the school – declaring any conflicts of interests immediately, recording 
any business interests where applicable. 

 Work as a member of a team at all times and as one board - respecting confidentiality and be loyal 
to collective decisions made by the governing board. 

 Act fairly and without prejudice - recognising that all governors have the same rights and 
responsibilities unless particular responsibilities are conferred on them by the full governing 
board. 

 Acknowledge that the role involves the commitment of a significant amount of time and energy - 
with training, meetings and visits to the school. 

 

Becoming a school governor is a rewarding role. If you would like to find out more before completing 
a nomination form, please come and speak to us at our Meet the Governors’ Event and we will be 
happy to answer any questions you have. 
 

Date: Wednesday 19th October 2022 

Time: 3.45pm – 4.15pm 

Location: Woodford County High School 
 

If you are successful, you will be invited to attend, as an observer, the full governing board meeting on 
23rd November 2022 at 7.15pm at the school 
 

The nomination form will appear in the school’s newsletter on Tuesday 1st November 2022. 
 

Completed Nomination forms with your 100-word statement must be returned to Natalie Diamond, 
Head’s PA, via the school office by 3.00pm Wednesday 9th November 2022. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jo Pomeroy 

Headteacher 

 



 

 

Meet the PFA at WCHS  

Wednesday 12th October 2022 @ 6.15pm in the Conference Room 

Hi parents and friends of WCHS, 

I hope everyone had a good summer and a warm welcome to all the new Year 7 parents/ carers whose children have just joined.  

I am sure many of you heard me discuss the PFA at the Year 7 event in June and what we do and how. We have been working 
alongside the school for a long time to help raise vital funds that are more crucial than ever!  

It gave me great joy to be able to present Jo Pomeroy, Headteacher, with a cheque for £15,000 last term. In order to continue to 
do this we need all parents to take a more active role in the PFA and support us to support the school. It is in your interest and will 
be beneficial to your child’s time at WCHS. There are so many ways you can be part of the PFA, some are simple and some allow 
you to be more creative.  

 

The PFA is a registered charity and we have an annual AGM planned for November 2022 where the main roles with be up for elec-
tion again. Please do consider this and you will be able to ask more about the roles at the meeting.  

We would like to invite all parents interested in knowing more to come and meet us on the Wednesday 12th October 2022 at 
6.15pm and we will answer any questions you may have. The meeting will take place in the Conference Room. 

The Headteacher will be joining us so you can see how we work in unison to provide the students with an opportunity to have 
some fun through our fundraising efforts.  

Some of the events planned for this term include:  

Movie Nights for Y7 & Y8 

Christmas Disco Y7 & Y8 

Cake sales  

We also sell refreshments at House Drama and music events and we have a few more ideas planned. However, we do need your 
assistance with this. So please do join us for a cup of tea/coffee and get to know how you can help!   

We look forward to meeting you. 

 

Caroline Roberts – PFA Secretary  

On behalf of the PFA  

 

Link to website: https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/page/?title=Parents+%26amp%3B+Friends&pid=209 

 

https://www.woodford.redbridge.sch.uk/page/?title=Parents+%26amp%3B+Friends&pid=209




 

Maths Club is a drop in session open to all Year 7 and Year 8 students run by Ms Gribble 
and older students. Students will normally receive one-to-one support and can ask for 
maths challenges or specific maths topics they would like help with.  



Woodford Careers 

 

 

Early Careers Programmes are now open with Deloitte. With a BrightStart Apprenticeship, 

you’ll get paid to learn and progress, gain real-world experience and make an impact from 

day one. Visit www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk and search in the Apprenticeship             

opportunities.  

   

Wouldn’t you like to work for the world you want to live in? 

Babcock is an international defence company operating in our focus countries of the 

UK, Australasia, Canada, France and South Africa. We provide a range of products and            

solutions to enhance our customers’ defence capabilities and critical assets.  

Given the importance and global impact of the work we do, it’s vital our people are 

ready to thrive in an environment that’s as demanding as it is rewarding. 

We have a range of apprenticeships across different locations and if you have an inter-

est in business, engineering or science and technology we could have a role to suit you. 

As a Babcock apprentice you will gain hands-on experience in the workplace while also  

undertaking a part time course with a training provider.    

As you progress through your     career, further education opportunities may become 

available for those who choose to  obtain higher level qualifications.                                                    

Babcock has a supportive, inclusive and collaborative environment where you can grow 

both personally and professionally.  

We offer a competitive apprentice starting 

salary, between £10,000 to £30,000 per   

annum, dependant on the apprenticeship 

level, discipline, and location. You’ll also   

enjoy a superb package of benefits 

Visit Allaboutschoolleavers to discover the 

Babcock Apprenticeship Programme that’s 

right for you. Help us to create a safe and 

secure world, together.  

Apprenticeship 

http://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk
https://www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk/employers/profile/babcock-international-group


 

 

 

 

 

PARKING / STOPPING AROUND THE SCHOOL 

We are still receiving complaints from members of the public and residents around the 

school regarding parking on double yellow lines, parking across their drives, blocking the 

road, students walking in the middle of the road to get into their parents cars and verbally 

abusive parents (towards other motorists complaining). 

If you do drive your child to school, please park at the Sir James Hawkey Hall car park     

(IG8 0BG), see map below.  It is a short distance from the school with ample parking    

available. If you are unable to do so, then please show consideration to our neighbours. 

Students can easily be dropped a short distance from the school and walk the remainder 

of the journey. 

Could we also request that when collecting or dropping off your child you do not sit with 

your car engine idling. 





 

Nominations are now open for the 

Redbridge Education Awards. 

Nominations may be made by    

anyone, with categories including 

Teacher Of The Year, Champions 

For Change and a number of    

others. 

If you would like to find out more, 

or wish to nominate someone, 

please use the link below: 

 

https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/schools/redbridge-education-awards/ 

https://www.redbridge.gov.uk/schools/redbridge-education-awards/


Available to Year 10 and 11 

Come and join us for

Prisons Club 
 

 

Fridays after school 3.45—4.10pm in the Sports Hall 

Run by Lilla in Year 11 and supervised by Miss Gribble  

Years 9,10 & 11 welcome 

Free to attend 



P.E. EXTRA-CURRICULAR TIMETABLE 

 

 

Netball Success 
 

A huge well done to our U16 netball team 
who did excellently in the Redbridge      
Netball Borough Rounds.  

 

They have made it through to the next 
round after all their hard efforts and will be 
competing at Redbridge Sports Center this 
weekend.  

 

Great job team Woodford! 



 

Music Extra-curricular Timetable: Autumn 2022 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Jazz band is a group for wind, brass and percussion players of grade 4/5+ standard. We primarily play big band music but 
there are opportunities to learn improvisation skills and perform solos within ensemble playing. We perform at concerts and 
events like the summer showcase. 
 
Junior choir is our main choral ensemble for years 7-9, run by Yolanda Thompson from Redbridge Music Centre. It is also an 

excellent group to participate in for new students in year 7, reinforcing musicianship skills required during the curriculum. No 

previous singing experience is required, and so the group gives great confidence to those looking for a friendly environment 

to develop their abilities while also producing high-quality performances for concerts.  

The orchestra is the main music ensemble of the school which plays music from the classical repertoire plus arrangements 

and film music. All string/wind and brass instruments are welcome and entry requirements are for students to be at least 

grade 4 standard.  

String orchestra is a group for all string instruments for students at least grade 3 in standard. We will be tackling some       

20th-century Russian repertoire this term.  

 

  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Lunchtime 

  

  

Junior Choir 

(SF1) 

13:30- 14:10 

  

  

Brass Ensem-
ble 

MTH 

(SF2) 

13:45-2:15 

  

Kalimba Club 

(Jubilee 
Rooms) 

13:45-14:20 

Junior Band 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:30- 14:10 

  

Musical The-
atre club 

(Conference 
room) 

13:40-14:15 

Jazz Band 

KHN 

(SF1) 

13:40-14:15 

  

String orches-
tra 

IBO 

(Conference 
Room) 

13:40-14:15 

  

Carnatic En-
semble 

Jubilee Room 1 

Senior Choir 

KHA 

(SF1) 

13:40- 14:15 

  

  

Theory  and 
GCSE/A-level 
support 

IBO 

(SF2) 

13:40-14:15 

Orchestra 

IBO 

(SF1) 

13:40-14:15 

  

Guitar and Uku-
lele  Ensemble 

(SF2) 

13:40-14:15 

After school 

  

  

  

  

Chamber 
groups 

IBO 

(SF1/2) 

15:45-16:30 

  

      



Junior band is an excellent group for younger musicians, from those just beginning on an instrument up to grade 3 in 

standard, to engage in an ensemble playing a variety of musical arrangements. All types of instruments are welcome, regard-

less of previous experience. Again, this is an excellent opportunity for younger musicians to build up confidence in perfor-

mance and develop skills which also strongly support their curriculum work.  

The brass ensemble welcomes students from beginner to advanced level to take part playing music for the end-of-term con-

certs. This group is particularly appropriate for musicians who have previously done the year 8 brass projects as part of the 

curriculum lessons, and is an excellent next step in developing their instrumental skills. Instruments can also be provided by 

the tutor so please do come even if you do not own an instrument.  

The senior choir is an excellent ensemble for years 10-13 which tackles more challenging and diverse repertoire for            

performance in concerts and other functions. Again, as with other groups, new-comers are always welcome in this friendly 

and supportive environment.   

Theory and GCSE/A-level support provides theory tuition at all levels for those wishing to build up their theory 

knowledge. GCSE and A level students are also supported in their studies for example in coursework or revision.   

Chamber groups – This is an opportunity for self-led student groups to run rehearsals with the support of music staff when 

required.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

WORK EXPERIENCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Our current year 11 students are due to go out on Work         

Experience from 3rd-14th July next summer, after their GCSE   

exams. 

They are now busy networking and approaching businesses for 

opportunities. If any parents are in a position to be able to 

offer a placement to any of our students, we would love to 

hear from you. 

Please email Mrs Marion Smith at 

smithm@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk 

with some information about your business and what you 

would be able to offer. 

Thank you to those parents who have offered to come in to 

talk about their work in response to my earlier request. If any 

others are willing to do the same, or create a video about their 

work, please let me know. 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:smithm@woodford.redbridge.sch.uk


Week of 10 October 2022: 



REMINDER 

Please remind your daughter to bring in her lanyard, locker key and 

fob to school every day. 





DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 

   

KEY DATES TO REMEMBER 

 
12 October—Meet the PFA at 6.15pm in the Conference Room 

Week of 17 October—Repton House Charity Week 
18 October—6th Form Open Evening 

19 October—Meet the Governors Event 
20 October—Music Recital Evening 
17 November—House Drama Event 

Week of 21 November—Warner House Charity Week 
22 November—Year 7 & 8 Movie Night 

24 November—GCSE Prizegiving 2022-23 
29 November—Year 13 Parents Evening 
5 December—Year 11 Parents Evening 

8 December—Christmas Concert 
12 December—Year 13 (2020-2021) Certificate & Social Event 

20 December—End of Term 

AUTUMN 2022     

Term Monday 5 September 2022 Friday 21 October 2022 

Half-term Monday 24 October 2022 Friday 28 October 2022 

Term Monday 31 October 2022 Tuesday 20 December 2022 

Non-Contact Day Friday 7 October 2022  

SPRING 2023     

Term Thursday 5 January 2023 Friday 10 February 2023 

Half-term Monday 13 February 2023 Friday 17 February 2023 

Term Monday 20 February 2023 Friday 31 March 2023 

Non-Contact Day Tuesday 7 March 2023  

SUMMER 2023     

Term Monday 17 April  2023 Friday 26 May 2023 

Half-term Monday 29 May 2023 Friday 2 June  2023 

Term Monday 5 June 2023 Friday 21 July 2023 

Non-Contact Day Wednesday 28 June 2023  

 


